
NOTICE 

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Pennsylvania Department of Environmental 

Protection regulations, Section 71.53(d)(6) of PA Code, Title 25 Act 537, that West Caln 

Township is accepting written comments on a Minor Act 537 Update Revision for 

development of a Sewage Management Program (SMP) to include all On-Lot Disposal 

Systems and Community On-Lot Disposal Systems (Sewer Facilities) within the Township.  

The SMP is designed to prolong the life of the Sewer Facilities through proper Operation and 

Maintenance and be conducted in 2 phases.  Phase one will develop an inventory using 

registered Service Providers to observe the current conditions of the Sewer Facilities while 

pumping all tanks; provide education to residents; set standards for maintenance and operations 

and establish fees for implementation.  Phase two will include reoccurring pumping of all 

Sewer Facilities at 3-year intervals. The administration of the SMP will be paid for from the 

General Operating Budget.  Fees associated with the observation and pumping of the Sewer 

Facilities will be paid for by the property owner.  

Due to the current Covid-19 social distancing limitations, the Minor Act 537 Update Revision 

for development of a Sewer Management Program is conveniently available for review on the 

Township’s website at www.westcaln.org  If viewing online is not feasible for a resident, 

please contact Kim Milane-Sauro at (610)384-5643 to make alternative arrangements.  

All comments must be in writing and submitted within 30 days of the date of publication of 

this notice to: 

Kim Milane-Sauro 
Assistant Township Manager 
West Caln Township 
721 West Kings Highway 
Wagontown, PA 19376 
 

        


